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□ Doshisha University Hosts the 66th Annual National Convention JBCA's National Conference for 2006 will be held at Doshisha University, Kyoto, on October 14th (Sat) and 15th (Sun), under the leadership of Professor Naoki Kameda. JBCA invites you to participate. The preparations for the Kyoto convention are underway and we
welcome any comments or suggestions you may have.

□ The 65th Annual Convention Closed The 65th Annual Convention was held at Chuo University on October 15th and 16th, under the auspices of Professor Hiromitsu Hayashida. While renewing our friendships and meeting new members, we discussed important issues, including our membership qualification guidelines. We strongly hope that the new guidelines, together with the organization's new name, will help us to expand our membership base. Our thanks go to Professor Hiromitsu Hayashida and Professor Shun-itsu Nakasako, without whose dedication and contribution the national convention would not have been as successful.

□ New membership Guidelines With our new membership guidelines, which were accepted at the general meeting, we welcome business professionals and graduate students who share an academic interest in business communication research. Please contact your local chapter for details.
□ New Members

The Following Individuals were Approved as New Members of JBCA at the 65th General 
Meeting.
	Name
	Organization
	Chapter

	OKABE, Yoko
	Kyoto Sangyo University
	Kansai

	FUJIMOTO, Atsushi
	Takushoku University
	Kanto

	KAWASHIMA, Kimi
	Heian Jogakuin University
	Kansai

	PORISS, Richard
	Tokai University 
	Kanto

	USUI, Tetsuya
	Meiji University 
	Kanto

	KONDO, Toyohiko
	Tokyo Management College
	Kanto

	ISHIKAWA, Masaru
	Tokyo Gakuen University 
	Kanto

	IKEDA, Akimori
	Intel Corporation 
	Kanto


Note: The names of the organizations are provided as at the time of the general meeting.
□ Resignations

The following resignations were accepted at the 2005 General Assembly. JBCA appreciates their dedication and contributions.

	Name
	Organization
	Chapter

	INAZUMI, Shigeru
	Tokyo International University 
	Kanto

	FUJIE, Toshihiro
	Otemon Gakuin University 
	Kansai

	MATSUMOTO, Seiji
	Baiko Gakuin University
	Kyushu/Yamaguchi

	YOSHIMOTO, Hiroshi
	Tokai Gakuen University 
	Kansai

	ISHII, Shinichi
	Kanagawa University 
	Kanto

	UCHIDA, Masahiro 
	
	Kansai

	KAMO, Yasuo
	Tezukayama University 
	Kansai

	HAYASHI, Akio
	Nagoya Gakuin University 
	Kansai

	KOBAYASHI, Shigeto
	Yamaguchi University
	Kyushu/Yamaguchi

	KOURA, Hiroshi
	
	Kanto

	MIURA, Izumi
	Hokuriku University 
	Kansai

	BOWEN, Chris A.
	Kanagawa Institute of Technology
	Kanto


□ JBCA Membership Status as of 2004 & 2005 General Meetings
	As of 2004 Convention
	As of 2005 Convention

	Honorary members
	4
	Honorary members
	4

	Regular members
	189
	Regular members
	187

	Supporting

members
	1
	Supporting

members
	1

	New members
	10
	New members
	8

	Total
	204
	Total
	200

	Resignations
	12
	Resignations
	8


□ The Election of Board of Members 

JBCA holds elections every three years, and as such, this year, 2006, is an election year. A preliminary election of candidates for the position of director will be held two months prior to the national convention. An election administration committee will be set up for the election.

□ Change of the structure of the Science Council of Japan 

As Professor Takao Norisada reported at the 2005 convention, the structure of the Science Council of Japan modified its rules in April 2004 and formed The Group of Academic Research Organizations. JBCA is a proud member of this organization.

□ Academic accomplishments, for the 2005-2006 academic year

Please fill out the enclosed form (a list of your academic accomplishments for the 2005-2006 academic year) and return it to us by May 20th so that we may publish them in our journal.

□ 66th Annual Convention "Call for Papers"

JBCA invites its members to present a paper at the national convention that is scheduled for October 14th (Sat) and 15th (Sun). The deadline for proposals is May 20th.

□ An overview of JBCA

JBCA, a member of the Science Council of Japan and the Liaison Committee of Union of National Economic Associations, was established 66 years ago as Japan Business English Association. The association, in order to meet new academic challenges, changed its name in 2002 to Japan Business Communication Association. With this name change, we believe that we can better meet the needs and goals of professionals.
□ Annual Membership Fee

JBCA Headquarters holds an annual national convention and publishes The Journal of International Business Communication. Our activities rely solely on membership fees (7,000 yen annually). For your convenience, a Post Office Giro Form was sent to you.

□ Membership Qualification

According to our previous regulations, membership was limited to either university faculty (including part-time instructors) who teach or research Business Communication or other related fields, and doctoral students, if recommended by their academic supervisors. 

With our new guidelines, however, membership is now open to business professionals and masters students. This change in requirements is designed to increase membership and revitalize our activities. JBCA thanks the Planning Committee for carefully studying the rules and agreements of other similar organizations and submitting their proposal for new guidelines at the 2005 general meeting.

□ JBCA Has Two Web Sites; Japanese and English

􀁸 http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/

（Japanese）
􀁸 http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/eng

lish（English）
These websites are being updated by Professor Mitsuo Nakamura, Chair of Public Relations Committee. Starting this year, the details of local chapter meetings will also be made available.

□ Local Chapters

JCBA has three regional chapters for its members: Kanto, Kansai, and Kyushu/ Yamaguchi. The local chapters hold two or more study meetings each year.

Each member belongs to the chapter most convenient to their residence.

Feel free to contact your local chapter for more information and about meeting times and events in your region.
􀁸 JBCA Kanto Chaper

c/o HAYASHIDA's Office

Chuo University Bldg. 2-2116

Higashi Nakano 742-1, Hachioji

Tokyo 192-0393

Tel: 0426-74-3649 Fax: 0426-74-3651

E-mail: h_hayashida@hotmail.com
􀁸 JBCA Kansai Chaper

c/o TAKAHASHI's Office

Osaka University of Foreign Studies

Aomadani Higashi, 8-1-1 Minoh City

Osaka 562-8558

Tel: 0727-30-5372 Fax 0727-30-5372

E-mail: ntakaha@osaka-gaidai.ac.jp
􀁸 JBCA Kyushu/Yamaguchi Chapter

c/o TAKEI's Office

Seinan Gakuin University

6-2-82 Nishijin 6-chome, Sawaraku

Fukuoka 814-8511

Tel: 092-823-4405 Fax: 092-823-2506

E-mail: takei@seinan-gu.ac.jp

Note: The expiration of terms of local chapter presidents depends on each local chapter's Rules and Agreements. Contact names and addresses are current as of this newsletter's publication.

□ Request to Members

Any change to your mailing address or workplace should be sent to either JBCA headquarters or to Nobuo Kamata, Administrative Assistant. To submit such changes by e-mail, please include the subject: "Registration information change."

□ English Newsletter

Starting this year the Japanese version of our newsletter, together with other related materials, will be mailed one month earlier than in the past. Though the English version of our newsletter will not be ready in time to distribute simultaneously, it will appear on our website in April. We hope you enjoy both versions of our newsletter.
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